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As part of FHA's ongoing efforts to improve our data quality, starting immediately, the Department is implementing an address validation system in the FHA Connection.





The address validation system uses a database provided by the U.S. Post Office.  Since this database is updated quarterly, some property addresses (normally proposed construction and lot/block/ plat properties) will not be listed on the database.  Property addresses not listed on the database cannot be processed by the address validation routine.  Lenders will be able to bypass the address validation process for those types of cases.





If the property address has been successfully validated, the Case Number Assignment screen appears with the address information pre-filled.  Lenders will then be able to establish a new case in CHUMS for the respective address.  If the address has not been successfully validated, a message will alert the lender that the property address has not been successfully validated.  The error message(s) -explaining the reason(s) for rejection appear in the Error(s) Detected field.  Lenders will be able to make the necessary corrections, accept a recommended address, or override the address validation system.  To ensure lenders are adhering to the new procedure, the Department will be tracking address overrides.





In order to maintain consistency, the Department will only accept the U.S. Post Office's primary city name.  If the system returns the Post Office's primary city name and it is different from the city name on the title policy, (which could be the Post Office's secondary city name, or a vanity name) lenders are required to use the system generated city name.





If you have any questions, please contact your local Homeownership Centers in Atlanta (1-888-696-4687), Philadelphia (1-800-440-8647), Santa Ana (1-888-827-5605) or Denver (1-800-543-9378).
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						William C. Apgar


Assistant Secretary for Housing-


  Federal Housing Commissioner








